



**74th Student Senate
Programming Allocation Committee
February 7th, 2022**

Call to Order: 7:10 P.M.

Members Present: Tyler Roy, Omer Turkomer, Jack Rowan

Members Tardy:

Members Absent: Sai Devulapalli, Aaron Simonson

Guests: Renee Wang, Jaxson Tucker

Announcements:

- Chair – Tyler Roy
- Vice Chair – Omer Turkomer
- Members – Jack Rowan, Sai Devulapalli, Aaron Simonson

Committee Business:

● **College Democrats at FSU:**

○ **Preliminary Questions:**

- Asking for: \$450 in the category of expenses, \$47 in the category of food.
- Date Request Submitted: January 20th
- Date of Event: February the 19th, Saturday at 10 P.M
- Number of Active Members: 25 members
- Number expected to come: 15 people
- Fundraised: \$0

○ **Notes of the Event/Item:**

- The organization plans on hosting a showing of the movie “Milk”. They believe it will allow the student body to learn more about historical LGBTQ+ leadership.
- Member Rowan inquired about the expected attendance as well as the date of the event.
- Chair Roy inquired if the organization had reached out to any other organizations in order to increase participation.
- Vice-Chair Turkomer inquired about amount fundraised, number of active members as well as the advertising plan for the event.

- The committee decided that the benefit to cost ratio of the event was quite high and that the proposal was well thought out.
- Motion to fund \$450 in the category of expenses by Vice-Chair Turkomer, seconded by member Rowan.
- Motion to fund \$47 in the category of food by member Rowan, seconded by Vice-Chair Turkomer.

- **Black Law Students Association:**

- **Preliminary Questions:**

- Asking for: \$1021 in the category of clothing and awards.
- Date Request Submitted: November 14th
- Date of Event: February 24th, 26th
- Number of Active Members: 25 members
- Number expected to come: 140 people
- Fundraised: \$120

- **Notes of the Event/Item:**

- The organization is asking for funding to purchase t-shirts to advertise their organization and increase their reach within the FSU community.
- Member Rowan asked if the organization had received funding from any other funding sources, as well as the plan for the distribution of the shirts.
- Vice-Chair Turkomer asked if the organization had fundraised any money within the last year.
- Member Rowan asked if the organization could cover the tax.
- Vice-Chair Turkomer and member Rowan voiced their support for the proposal mentioning that the organization was vital to assisting the students at FSU as well the low cost of the proposal.
- Motion to fund \$1021 in the category of clothing and awards by member Rowan, seconded by Vice-Chair Turkomer.

- **Jim Moran College of Entrepreneurship Leadership Council:**

- **Preliminary Questions:**

- Asking for: \$2330 in the category of expenses.
- Date Request Submitted: January 30th, 2022
- Date of Event: March 22nd, 2022 6:00pm – 7:30pm
- Number of Active Members: 14 members
- Number expected to come: 120 people
- Fundraised: \$0

- **Notes of the Event/Item:**

- The organization is requesting funding to bring a guest speaker Stephen Key, in order to talk about product development.
- Member Rowan asked if the organization had pursued any other forms of funding as well as expected attendance.
- The organization mentioned they hadn't but that they would be looking into it.
- Vice-Chair Turkomer asked if the organization had gotten any quotes for economy prices.

- Vice-Chair Turkomer asked about amount fundraised, active membership, as well as expected attendance.
- Member Rowan and Vice-Chair Turkomer mentioned that it would be fiscally irresponsible to fund a first-class flight.
- Motion to fund \$2330 in the category of expenses by member Rowan, seconded by Vice-Chair Turkomer.

- **South Asian Student Association:**

- **Preliminary Questions:**
 - Asking for:
 - Date Request Submitted: February 4th
 - Date of Event: March 5th, 12:00 pm to 4:00 pm
 - Number of Active Members: 120 members
 - Number expected to come: 250-300 people
 - Fundraised: \$300-400
- **Notes of the Event/Item:**
 - The organization is asking for funding in order to fund the HOLI (Festival of Colors) event.
 - Senator Tucker inquired about the breakdown of food cost per person.
 - Member Rowan mentioned that due to concerns with the vendors listed on the quotes, it may be best to table the organization for a week.
 - Vice-Chair Turkomer asked about expected attendance, active members as well as amount fundraised.
 - Due to concerns with vendors the committee thought it would be best to table to RSO.
 - Motion to table organization by member Rowan, seconded by Vice-Chair Turkomer.

- **PLUS Campus Ministry:**

- **Preliminary Questions:**
 - Asking for: \$332 in the category of clothing and awards.
 - Date Request Submitted: January 24th, 2022
 - Date of Event: Market Wednesdays and Meetings
 - Number of Active Members: 14 members
 - Number expected to come: 45 people
 - Fundraised: \$0
- **Notes of the Event/Item:**
 - The organization is requesting funding to purchase t-shirts in order to advertise their organization and increase their reach within the FSU community.
 - Vice-Chair Turkomer inquired about expected attendance, active membership as well as amount fundraised.
 - Vice-Chair Turkomer mentioned his support for the organizations request due to the low cost and organized proposal.
 - Motion to fund \$332 in the category of clothing and awards by member Rowan, seconded by Senator Tucker.

- **Caribbean Student Association:**

- **Preliminary Questions:**

- Asking for: \$1051 in the category of expense.
- Date Request Submitted: February 3rd, 2022
- Date of Event: Meetings, Market Wednesday
- Number of Active Members: 120 members
- Number expected to come: 144 people
- Fundraised: \$0

- **Notes of the Event/Item:**

- The organization is requesting funding in order to purchase beanies in order to advertise their organization as well as to increase their reach within the FSU community.
- Member Rowan inquired about which of the two items the organization would prefer given the choice.
- Member Rowan mentioned that he would support only funding one of the two items, and then reassessing a month later.
- Senator Tucker and Vice-Chair Turkomer agreed with the sentiments of member Rowan.
- The organization mentioned they would prefer if the committee funded the bottles.
- Motion to fund \$1051 in the category of expense by member Rowan, seconded by Senator Tucker.

- **National Organization of Black Chemists and Chemical Engineers:**

- **Preliminary Questions:**

- Asking for: \$70 for around \$300 for T-shirts
- Date Request Submitted: February 4th, 2022
- Date of Event: March 9th, 2022
- Number of Active Members: 26
- Number expected to come: N/A
- Fundraised: \$137

- **Notes of the Event/Item:**

- The organization is looking to get funding for food and t-shirts in order to host an networking event.
- Due to concerns with the vendors as well as the process for the handout of the requested shirts, Chair Roy suggested it may be best to table the organization in order to give them enough time to improve the request.
- Motion to table organization by member Rowan, seconded by Vice-Chair Turkomer.

- **American Society for Microbiology:**

- **Preliminary Questions:**

- Asking for: \$625 in the category of expenses, \$24 in the category of food.
- Date Request Submitted: February 4th

- Date of Event: King Life Sciences Building, Room 207, Tuesdays 6-7pm
- Number of Active Members: 55 members
- Number expected to come: 30-40 people
- Fundraised: \$0
- **Notes of the Event/Item:**
 - The organization is requesting funding in order to buy supplies to facilitate events and discussions during their general body meetings.
 - Senator Tucker asked the committee if the vendors would be classified as approved vendors.
 - Member Rowan inquired about expected attendance and answered Senator Tucker's question.
 - Member Rowan mentioned that he would be in support of fully funding the proposal aside from the cost of the bucket.
 - Vice-Chair Turkomer and Senator Tucker voiced their support for the sentiments of member Rowan.
 - Motion to fund \$625 in the category of expenses by member Rowan, seconded by Senator Tucker.
 - Motion to fund \$24 in the category of food by member Rowan, seconded by Vice-Chair Turkomer.

- **Studio H:**

- **Preliminary Questions:**
 - Asking for: \$236 in the category of expense.
 - Date Request Submitted: January 28th, 2022
 - Date of Event: 14th of February, 2022
 - Number of Active Members: 80 members
 - Number expected to come: 60 people
 - Fundraised: \$0
- **Notes of the Event/Item:**
 - The organization is asking for funding in order to extend their website and domain. They believe this will make their organization more accessible to the student body as well as helping their outreach.
 - Vice-Chair Turkomer asked about expected attendance, active membership, as well as amount fundraised.
 - Vice-Chair Turkomer voiced his support for the proposal mentioning he would support funding the renewal instead of the budget friendly option or the upgrade.
 - Member Rowan voiced his agreement.
 - Motion to fund \$236 in the category of expenses by Vice-Chair Turkomer, seconded by member Rowan.

Current funding amount: \$24,158

Unfinished Business:

Final Budget: \$18,042

Final Announcements:

Date and Time of Next Meeting: Monday, February 14th, at 7:00 P.M.
Adjourned: 9:54 P.M